
 

Parish Staff 

Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Administrator 

Email: frromanus@gmail.com 

Eileen Heck, Administrative Assistant 

John Henry, Finance Director 

Christy Presser, Director of Music 

Penny Kannall, Bookkeeper 
 
Blessed Savior Parish Office/Center (mailing address) 

8607 W. Villard Ave. Milwaukee, WI  53225 

Phone: 414-464-5033  

Fax: 414-464-0079 

Email: blessedsavior@archmil.org  

Website: www.blessedsaviorparish.org 
Parish Office Hours: Mon. –Thursday 8am - 4pm 

Closed Fridays 

Mass Times: SATURDAY 4PM—SUNDAY 9AM 
 
Bulletin Deadline: Monday by NOON 

Carol Spychalski, Bulletin Editor 
 
Sacraments 

Preparation for all sacraments  are made through the  

parish office. 

SACRAMENT OF CHRISTIAN MARRIAGE 
Arrangements are to be made at least one year in advance  

by calling the parish office. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Individual: Any time by appointment 

Communal: Seasonal as announced 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM  Contact the parish office to set up 

an appointment. 
 
 

Mission Statement 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish, a welcoming open 

community of diverse disciples of Christ, affirms a 

way of life through prayer, service, and sharing.  

Anointing of the Sick (Communal)  

Monthly and also by appointment. 

Ministry to the Sick 

When a parishioner or family member is hospitalized, 

homebound, or in a nursing home, please call the parish office 

to have someone bring them Communion or visit. 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry:  5558 N. 69 St. 

414-464-3817—-Open Monday, Tuesday, Friday 8-10am 

Interfaith Older Adult Programs:  

414-466-8858 
 
Pastoral Council Officers  —  Parish Trustee 

Joe Ratke, Chair Julia Atkinson, Treasurer 

Paul Bina, Vice-Chair Mark Kuchta, Secretary 

Dan McNeely, Secretary 

North Campus 

5501 N. 68th Street, 53218 

414-466-0470 

Nadia Pope, Principal 
 
East Campus 

5140 N. 55th Street, 53218 

414-438-2745 

Barbara O’Donnell, Principal 

South Campus 

4059 N. 64th Street, 53216 

414-463-3878 

Megan Prudom, Principal 
 

West Campus 

8545 W. Villard Ave., 53225 

414-464-5775 

Sarah Helms, Principal 

Blessed Savior Catholic School 
www.blessedsaviorschool.org 
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SATURDAY, 6/17 - VILGIL OF THE MOST HOLY BODY AND 

   BLOOD OF CHRIST 

Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a/1 Cor 10:16-17/Jn 6:51-58 
4:00pm   Special Intention of Rosina Vungo  

Rosary at 3:15pm 
 
SUNDAY, 6/18 - THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF JESUS 

Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a/1 Cor 10:16-17/Jn 6:51-58 
9:00am  † Ruth Donahue 
Rosary at 8:15am 
 
MONDAY,6/19  -  ST. ROMUALD, ABBOT 

2 Cor 6:1-10/Ps 98:1, 2b, 3-4/Mt 5:38-42 
9:00am  † Amelie Dasylva 
 
TUESDAY, 6/20  -  WEEKDAY 

2 Cor 8:1-9/Ps 146:2, 5-9a/Mt 5:43-48 
9:00am    Special Intention of Rosina Vungo 
 
WEDNESDAY, 6/21  -  ST. ALOYSIUS GONZAGA, RELIGIOUS  

2 Cor 9:6-11/Ps 112:1bc-4, 9/Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 
9:00am    Parishioners 
 
SATURDAY, 6/22 - VIGIL OF 12TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
Jer 20:10-13/Rom 5:12-15/Mt 10:26-33 
4:00pm  † Christian Goudiaby 

Rosary at 3:15pm 
 
SUNDAY, 6/23  -  12TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
Jer 20:10-13/Rom 5:12-15/Mt 10:26-33 
9:00am  † James B. Fadden 

Rosary at 8:15am 

Anointing of the sick after Mass in the Chapel 

Fr. Romanus 

“Because there is one 

bread, we who are 

many are one body, for we all partake of the one bread.” 

As disciples of Jesus, we are called to lead holy lives and 

invite others to join us. Living a stewardship lifestyle, helps 

build God’s kingdom here on earth. Grateful generosity 

with our gifts serves a twofold purpose. One, it helps build 

God’s kingdom here on earth. Two, it is a road map to 

Heaven. Let’s help each other get there!  

Prayer, Service & Sharing 

Stewardship of Prayer The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ  
"The Jews quarreled among themselves, saying, 'How 

can this man give us his flesh to eat?'" From the 

beginning, the Eucharist has been a source of 

controversy. Some people have always found the 

teaching difficult to accept. But as Catholics, the 

Blessed Sacrament is at the heart of our worship and our spirituality; 

we go to Mass to share in the holy sacrifice of Jesus' body and blood, 

and we receive spiritual nourishment from partaking of this heavenly 

food. As Jesus himself tells us in today's Gospel, " 
    
Whoever eats my flesh and drinks my blood remains in me and I in 

him." From this passage it is clear that Jesus intended the Eucharist 

to be a tremendous gift for us, for "whoever eats this bread will live 

forever." This of course is because the bread is Christ's "flesh for the 

life of the world." In other words, just as he gave his body on the 

cross to save us from our sins, so too this same flesh is given for us at 

every Mass to strengthen our weakness and unite us more deeply to 

our Savior.  
 
  Receiving Communion isn't like taking a magic pill, however. We 

must beware of reducing this sacrament to an empty ritual or a 

foolproof guarantee of heaven. No, it is quite possible to receive 

Communion unworthily and reject its spiritual efficacy. Just like the 

benefits of a healthy meal can be undone by a habit of binging on 

junk food, so too we can prevent holy Communion from having its 

full benefits when we crowd our souls with vices and sins. If, on the 

other hand, we wish to let this sacrament of divine grace flourish, we 

should receive it with a sincere spirit of gratitude and reverence, 

praying that we may be made worthy to receive such a gift. 

LPI Liturgical Publications Inc. 
 
Nomination for Trustees: 

The term of office for our two trustees has expired. Julia Atkinson 

has served as our Trustee Treasurer since 2011, while Mark Kuchta 
has served as Trustee Secretary since 2014. Both trustees have done a 

good job in their respective positions. On your behalf, I thank them 

for their services to our parish. They have also both expressed a 

willingness to continue as parish trustees. 

    Hence, I am pleased to nominate them to another term as trustees. 

Normally, trustees serve a two year term. However, to maintain the 

staggered nature of trustee terms, the Trustee Treasurer will serve a 

one year term while the Trustee Secretary will serve a two year term. 

     The nomination process is now open. Archdiocesan trustee 

guidelines state that after the pastor/administrator makes the initial 

nominations, additional candidates may be nominated in writing by 

any parishioner accompanied by signatures from ten or more 

registered parishioners per candidate. The person to be nominated 

must be Catholic, registered and practicing member of the parish, and 

at least 25 years of age. 

     If there are other nominations, an election will take place. The 

winners become trustees only after the approval of Archbishop 

Listecki.   

 

Happy Father’s Day: 

As we celebrate Fathers’ Day, we are reminded of the need for 

gratitude to God the Father from whom all fatherhood take its 

meaning. Join me in wishing all our fathers, grandfathers, 

stepfathers, foster fathers and godfathers, a Happy Father’s Day.  We 

also pray for all our deceased fathers that they may Rest In Peace. 

Have a great week!  

Fr. Romanus 

Sunday, June 25, Anointing of the sick 

after the  9am Mass In the Chapel. 

 

Prayer  shawls will be blessed 

at the 9am Mass and will be 

available  along with bracelets 

and scarves. 

“Come Celebrate Our Diversity” 
Sunday June 25, 2017 following the 9am Mass 

Please contact Val Fernando (262-253-6891) 

or Mike Malloy (414-464-3733) with any 
questions regarding this event. 

For more information see June 4th bulletin. 
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A message from your bulletin editor: 

I always start my diet on the same day… 

Tomorrow. 

LECTORS & EUCHARISTIC 

MINSTERS YOU’VE GOT MAIL 

Please check your mail boxes. 

Your schedules for summer  
are ready. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK —Please pray for the 

following parishioners and others with 

health problems and for all those in nursing 

homes and those with continuing health 

concerns: Joe Augustine, Carmelo & 

Francisca Castro, Diane Henry,  

Eleanor Mishak, Ginny & Donald Naegele, 

Karen Recklies, Allan & Lorraine Rischman, 

Carol Runningen, John Schoofs, Jeff Spyhalski, Evelyn Szurma, 

Sr. Ceil Struck, OSF, Joe & Joan Trinkl, Gloria Weinhold,  

Marge Wesling. Mary Frances Williams 

If you wish to add someone to the prayer list with their 

permission, please call the parish office @ 414-464-5033.   
Lord, I’m weary. My energy is sagging, and my motivation is lagging.  

I am so in need of you. I need your strength. 

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY to ALL FATHERS, 

STEPFATHERS, GODFATHERS, FOSTER FATHERS  

& UNCLES.  

Registration is now being accepted through 

20 of June and from the 1st through the 

20th of July and August for the 2017—2018 

school year. 
FREE UNIFORM SHIRT  

WITH COMPLETED ENROLLMENT. 
 

Blessed Savior East –5140 N. 55—-438-2745 

Blessed Savior North-5501 N. 68—466-0470 

Blessed Savior-South-4059 N. 64—463-3878 

Blessed Savior West-8545 W. Villard—464-5775  

SVDP Empty 

Shelf 
 For the weekend of June 
24 & 25 we are asking for  

Canned Peas 

June 21st 

St. Bernadette, June 23-25, 8200 W. Denver 

Fri. 4-11pm, Sat. 12:30-11pm 

Sunday, 12-7pm.  Friday Fish Fry,  

Sat. Chicken dinner, Sun. Ribs  

————————————————–—- 
Holy Apostles Family Festival, New Berlin, June 23-25 

Fri. Fish Fry, Sat. Lasagna Dinner, Sun. Chicken Dinner 

raffles, rummage, bake sale.  

———————————–—————————————————— 

Xaverian Mission Festival, June 24 & 25 Franklin—51st just north of 

Rawson. Sat. Rummage noon, festival 3-11pm, Sun. noon-7pm  

Congratulations – We Finally Did It!!! 
The new boilers that we bought for the 

Church have now been paid off!!  THANK 

YOU, THANK YOU!!  It was through your many 

donations in the Green Boiler Fund envelope that 

made this possible.  As we look forward to the 

future, there will always be some kind of 

maintenance or improvement expense that we will need to be done to 

the Church buildings.  The Finance Council has decided to keep the 

Green envelope and rename it the Maintenance Fund.  The donations 

collected in this envelope will still be tracked as separate revenue and 

will be used for these repairs.  So, please continue to 

donate in this envelope.  This change will be effective 

starting with your July envelopes. 

Thank you again, John Henry, Finance Director. 

In recent Sunday Bulletins, you may have seen the  

“SVDP Empty Shelf” requests. 

We’d like to clarify that the purpose 

of those requests is to give people an 

idea of a specific item that we have  need for.  

However, please don’t think you are limited 

to giving only what is listed in the Sunday 

Bulletin. At all times, we need and welcome 

any non-perishable food items or hygiene 

items you donate. Feeding the hungry is 

something our Parish excels at, and we don’t wish to limit your 

giving in any way.  

Thank you as always, St. Vincent de Paul Conference 

Please support Claire Monique Assana and Sheila 

Mendy, members of Blessed Savior Parish, and all the 

delegates by attending the Morning Praise Service with 

Blessing and Sending of Delegates to National Black 

Catholic Congress XII.  

Morning Praise with Blessing and Sending of 
Delegates to National Black Catholic Congress XII   

Archbishop Jerome E. Listecki,  Presiding and Preaching.   

Saturday, 24 June 2017 ~ 9:00 A.M. 

All Saints Catholic Church, 4051 N. 25 St.  




